UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

September 20, 2016
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
September 20, 2016 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Todd L. Chestnut called the meeting to order at 7 P.M. 
Present: Todd L. Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Adam W. Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Shively, Emergency Management Coordinator, and Sean Shultz, Solicitor. 
Approval of Minutes:

Adam motioned to approve the August 16, 2016 minutes. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Adam motioned to accept the August 16, 2016 Treasurer’s Report. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Hearing:  Secretary received no comments on the matter.  There were no public comments on the matter either.  Therefore, Todd motioned to approve the amendment to the SALDO ordinance, which now includes, the right-of-way in the lot area for a ten acre lot for Clean and Green.  Adam seconded and all were in favor.
Visitors: Norman Myers, Dale Bailey, Steve Wiser and Randall Nenninger.    
Randall Nenninger:  Mr. Nenninger was here to inquire about his planning module and if it was ready for DEP approval.  The matter was tabled to the next meeting because the Secretary was not present.

Correspondence: Solicitor, Sean Shultz, sent a letter, via registered mail, to Benchfield Farms, LLC, regarding the damage done to Gameland Road by horses owned by Mr. Bunting.  
Greg Alleman, Code Enforcement Officer, investigated about a letter posted on a neighbor’s property by Mr. Carl Dean Hoover.  He informed Mr. Hoover that if he built a second chicken house, that he would need township approval and permits.  
Old Business: 
The Echo Housing and Forestry Operations proposed drafts were table until the next meeting. 
New Business: 
The burn ban was discussed.  The matter was tabled until the next meeting due to 

decisions having to be made regarding signs that would need to be posted, as well as,

enforcement issues.     
The upcoming 2017 Budget was discussed.  At this time, the only topic discussed was for a guiderail for Creekview Road.   

Solicitor’s Report:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was present and had nothing further to report.
Road Master Report:
Dale reported that the DSA was completed on Bridgewater Road.  He also stated that the shoulders were complete on Gameland Road.
Permit Report:  There were 3 building permits issued.
Emergency Management Coordinator:  Bob Shively reported that he attended the Patriot Day in Newville, for September 11.  They had a Coordinators’ Meeting on Monday, September 19, 2016.  Assistant Secretary, Ruth Ann Myers, informed Mr. Shively that we did receive our reimbursement for the Snowstorm Jonas.  
Approval of bills for payment:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

ASSISTANT SECRETARY,

Ruth Ann Myers
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